
Boeing Statement on Potential Extension of Deadline for Submission of KC-X Tanker
Proposals

Boeing Statement on Potential Extension of Deadline for Submission of KC-X
Tanker Proposals
ST. LOUIS, April 1, 2010 -- The U.S. Department of Defense on March 31 said it will extend the deadline to receive
proposals in the U.S. Air Force KC-X Tanker competition from May 10 to July 9 if European Aeronautic Defence
and Space (EADS) makes a formal request for an extension. The Boeing Company today responded with the
following statement:

“We are deeply disappointed with EADS-Airbus efforts to further delay this vital warfighting program and tilt the
U.S. procurement process in its favor. EADS-Airbus has been fully engaged in the competition for four years and
was always expected to provide the vast majority of its team’s work content.

“We welcome the denial of EADS’s repeated requests to alter U.S. warfighting requirements, and we support the
Air Force’s stated intent to provide a level playing field for qualified competitors. We do not see a legitimate
reason for EADS’s bid deadline extension request, and we believe an extension that favors any individual
competitor does not further the goal of ensuring fair competition.

“Boeing remains fully prepared to submit a competitive proposal by the May 10 deadline originally set by the
Air Force. However, this latest development, along with the World Trade Organization’s recent final ruling that
Airbus has been heavily and illegally subsidized for decades, requires Boeing to review all of our options for
going forward while we wait for a final determination on a deadline extension.”
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